
 

 

 

Principal’s report 
“Believe in yourself and all that you are. Know there is something inside you that is greater than any 
obstacle.” 
 
Welcome to our new International students: 
Term 3 has started with a new addition of international students calling Marsden home for the next few 
years. We host approximately 80 international students from China, Korea, Vietnam and Thailand. I wish 
these students the very best during their time at our school and remind their carer’s Ms Tina Mo is our 
brilliant coordinator who is the first port of call for any queries. 
 
A few teaching changes at Marsden Term 3: 
It was a tough start to term 3 when two of our fantastic teachers made the decision to move on. Ms Megan 
Denton one of our dedicated English teachers has left us to move to Newcastle after two years. Mr Mark 
Kelly accepted a permanent offer of employment at another school. Mr Kelly worked tirelessly as PDHPE 
teacher as well as Year 8 Adviser.  I wish both teachers all the best for their future careers. Ms Rachel 
Bugeja has been successful in being appointed Year 8 Adviser. We welcome Mr Brad Williams as 
replacement for Mr Kelly and Ms Denton’s replacement starts with us in week 5. Additionally we welcome 
Charlotte Zhou permanently to our Mathematics faculty and Darren Varker and Murray Clare in HSIE who 
replace Mrs Sarah Swift and Mrs Mamey Nakhoul.  
  
How good are our Marsden students - the 
importance of Work Experience cannot be 
under estimated: 
Work Experience plays a large role in preparing 
students to understand career options and choices 
post school. The current generation of students are 
expected to go through about fourteen different 
career choices in their lifetime and schools are 
required to prepare them with the creative and 
innovative thinking skills required for success in the 
C21st.  
 
Marsden’s two fantastic Career Adviser, Mrs Hart 
and Mrs Hooper have utilised their experience and 
brilliantly provided students with many options. 
During Week 9 Term 2 the vast majority of Year 10 
students opted for Work Experience.  We are proud our students really embraced the week and were 
absorbed in the experiences provided by employers. 
  
Building the future in Science – an outstanding transition to high school program: 
Last week our Science faculty hosted West Ryde and Putney Primary schools in the first of three Science 
Club challenge days. The Year 4 and 5 students were placed into small teams and rotated through 
forensics challenge in their two hour sessions. A special thank you goes to Ms Mini Mathew (Head 
Teacher), Mrs Sudheera Nair and lab assistant Mrs Benita Muller along with our awesome Science club 
students who worked tirelessly throughout the day. 
 
Reflecting on our successes and challenges: 
All Marsden students were issued their reports at the end of last term or early this term. As part of the 
process of distributing reports, Marsden students under took a reflection of their progress. Students were 
given the opportunity to read through their reports in silence and then complete a Reflection handout which 
asked them to rank their progress, identify blockers to success and set goals for Semester Two. It was 
pleasing to see all students take up the task positively and accept responsibility for their performance at 
school. I encourage parents to discuss their reports with their children and especially their goals for 
Semester Two. 
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Getting ready for the future - New HSC changes: 
The Board of Studies has made recent changes to the HSC, which will strengthen the highly regarded 
credential. Under the new rules set out by the NSW Board of Studies on 19 July, the state’s HSC students 
from 2018 will require a pass mark in numeracy and literacy in order to gain the qualification. The 
introduction of a Science Extension course and a common scale for Mathematics are also new changes.  
The HSC was last updated 17 years ago. These reforms are really about ensuring the credential prepares 
21st century learners for careers and further study pathways.  
 
The introduction of the Science Extension course will challenge and extend our best students while 
applying a common scale for Maths will encourage more students to study the maths course best suited to 
their level of ability. The new processes also include the introduction of fairer assessments to reduce 
student stress and anxiety, which is a key issue impacting upon the achievement of many students. 
Capping the number of school based assessment tasks will help reduce student stress and enable 
students and teachers to engage in a deeper level of learning and skill acquisition. 
 
Farewell to our Junior Ties: 
Prior to my arrival at Marsden, it was decided for 2017 to have a new senior uniform, where only seniors 
would wear ties. With the recent influx of students in Years 7 – 10 and the subsequent lack of current style 
ties being available in the uniform shop and the ‘loose’ wearing of ties by our junior students, it was 
decided by our uniform committee to do away with ties for Years 7 – 10 as of August 1. Our junior students 
look much more presentable without ties. The expectation is that the top button will be left undone. 
 
Positive Behaviour for Learning at Marsden: 
Marsden is a Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) school. Our values are Connect, Achieve, Respect and 
Engage, which are increasingly important to our C21st learners. PBL is a solutions focussed and positive 
psychology approach adopted by most schools in NSW. Sometimes schools get caught up on the 
problems rather than look at solutions to go forward. PBL is particularly successful when teachers role 
model the approach and teach the behaviour we expect. Currently the PBL team is revising our PBL 
structure with the intention of students being coached in regards everyday connection with school, 
achieving success and seeking feedback as well as expecting respect and demonstrating it at all times. 
 
Marsden is a happy and safe school 
It is clear to me from my three months at the school that our students are happy, enjoy school and that 
teachers are proactive in acting to support our students. It is obvious though that sometimes things get in 
the way of teenagers relating perfectly with each other. It is important for students to be encouraged to 
report to the Deputy Principal’s or myself any issues which make them feel unhappy or unsafe at school. 
The senior executive are the best placed staff in a school to provide support and put solutions into place. 
Reporting is different to ‘dobbing’ in that ‘dobbing’ is behaviour motivated by ‘payback’ to get someone into 
trouble. Reporting allows solutions to be put into place.  
  
Congratulations and THANK YOU: 
Alex Lee, Year 8 won the Australian Under 15s Table Tennis Championships during the recent school 
holidays in Alice Springs. This is the second year in a row he has been Australian Under 15 Champion. 
Alex also finished runner up in the Under 18s division whilst in the doubles he won both the 15s and 18s 
titles. This month he will be competing at the Gold Coast for a chance to earn a Top 10 World ranking. 
 
Ethan Garrett, Year 10, has recently been selected to play in two NSW Volleyball representative teams - 
the NSW u/16’s All Schools team and the U/17’s NSW team. Later this year Ethan will be travelling to the 
Gold Coast to represent New South Wales in the Australian Junior Volleyball Championships and to Minto 
in South West Sydney to play in the U/16’s national All Schools championships. Ethan won the High Jump 
at the Sydney North Regional Athletics Carnival. He will now compete at CHS and has the rare honour of 
competing at this level in two sports. 
 
Isaac Lim from Year 9 won the 2016 State Cup final for Marsden against Randwick Boys HS. This was 
Marsden’s first State title in any sport since 1985. 
 
Kristyan Plimsol-Kanayak has also reached State level in the Moguls at the NSW Snowsports 
Championships. He is the first Marsden student to ever compete in this tournament. 



Jarren Deng who graduated from Max Potential on July 28.  The function was held at Epping Club and 
Jarren was congratulated by Local Member of Parliament Victor Dominello and Ryde City Mayor Jerome 
Laxale. 
 
Science Club students who assisted on Science Day@ Marsden activities with primary schools; 
Alexandra Halfpenny, Mac Apps Tulips, Jason Andraos, Amba Mulcahy, Bridie Halfpenny, John Vrionis, 
Brianna Watson, Andy Xiao, Luis Tenorio, Isabella Salinas, Liam Jolly, Will Spenceley 
 
International student visitor helpers: Charley Malone, Chloe Fullerton, Katie Stebbings, Jasmine Lowler, 
Bejaie Gale, Montana Davis, Charlotte Evans, Rebecca Brownlee, Duncan Irving, Hannah Lowe, Anthea 
Xu-Louie, Jayden Hamley, Fangyu Lee, Quinn Coleman, Simon Becker, Alex Godden, Porsha Johnson, 
Samir Khattab-Chahler 
 
 
 
 
 

Our next P&C meeting is on Tuesday 30 August in the Library at 7:30pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
IMPORTANT DATES 
August 
8-15 Yr 12 Trial HSC Exams 
8-12 Yr 11 Retail Services Workplacement 
17 Yr 8, 9 & 10 Science Insursion 
 Yr 10 Maths Inspiration Show 
18 Yr 11 Korean Beginners Excursion 
 Yr 12 VA Art Practices Incursion 
21-24 Ski Trip 
22-26 Yr 11 Hospitality Workplacement 
22-26 Book Week 
23 Yr 7 Bullying Performance 
 Dance Competition 
26 Aboriginal students excursion 
30 P&C Meeting 
31 Yr 7 Gala Day 
 
 
  

School holiday dates: 
Term 3 
Last day of term Fri 23 Sept 
 
Term 4 
Students start Mon 10 Oct 
Last day of term Fri 16 Dec 
 



Did you know that you can make payments to your 
child’s school online? 

A new online payment portal linked to our school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for school 
related payments.  This is a secure payment page hosted by Westpac. 
 
What expenses can be paid online? 

• Voluntary School Contributions 
• Subject Contributions 
• Excursions 
• Sport 
• Creative and Practical Arts 
• Sales to Students 
• Other 
•  

How? 
Log onto School site at http://www.marsden-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/.  Click on “Make a Payment” and follow 
the prompts to make a payment via Visa or MasterCard. 
 
 

Ever thought about working in a School Admin Office? 

Schools in our local area are looking for casual staff with strong Administration/Customer 
Service/Marketing skills.   Some schools are currently looking for regular short term engagements but the 
work may not be regular and may require availability at short notice.   It is preferable that you do not work 
at your child’s school but I can pass your name onto many primary and high schools from Riverside to 
North Sydney, Epping to Cheltenham.  Please email me at catherine.rust1@det.nsw.edu.au outlining your 
skills and attaching a resume.  A Working with Children Check is required. 
 
Cathie Rust – School Administration Manager  
 
 

Opal Cards – Tapping on and off 

One of the more significant changes created by the recent introduction of the School Opal card is the need 
for students to tap on and off when they travel to and from school.  
 
Opal data gathered by tapping on and off is used to determine demand for bus services. If students don’t 
tap on and tap off, services may be cancelled due the lack of recorded patronage. 
 
With this in mind, we ask for your assistance in reminding your students that tapping on and off at the 
beginning and end of each trip is one of the conditions of using a School Opal card. 
 
 

Library News 
The 2016 Premier's Reading Challenge is coming to an end! You must have all your books logged in by 
the 19th of August! Remember you can add all the books that you have read from September last year. 
The Challenge aims to encourage a love of reading for leisure and pleasure in students, and to enable 
them to experience quality literature. It is not a competition but a challenge to each student to read, to read 
more and to read more widely. You can log in through your Student Portal or via the website  
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html 
Log in with your school internet log in and password. 
 

mailto:catherine.rust1@det.nsw.edu.au


The Olympics is fast approaching. Log onto our World Book Online at http://worldbookonline.com 
or http://worldbook.com.au/resources-olympics#Student. To find out the latest on the Olympics in Rio! The 
Australian Athletes, the Different Olympic Events, the Olympic Village and everything you would like to 
know about the 2016 Olympic Games is highlighted. 
Login: marsdenhs 
Password: library 
 
Good Luck Year 12 with your Trials. Remember your Library has study guides and past papers to help you. 
We are also open for you to study in between exams. 
 
See you in the Library soon 
Ms Langelaar and Mrs Knight 
 
 

PDHPE 

Life is busy in the PDHPE faculty, whether it is a sporting event, dance performance or class activity, there 
is a buzz of excitement and enthusiasm in the learning environment of PDHPE teachers.  
 
Year 11 completed the mandatory 
Crossroads Course at the end of Term 2 
through their attendance on a 3 day 
camp. It was a positive experience for 
the year group to attend the camp at 
Fitzroy Falls in the Kangaroo Valley. 
Crossroads is designed to help senior 
students address issues of health, 
safety and wellbeing at a time when 
they face significant changes and 
challenges in their lives. The aim of the 
3 day camp was to prepare and support 
the students as they move to a stage in 
their lives where they will encounter 
situations related to identity, 
independence and changing 
responsibilities. Through a variety of activities and workshops the students’ learnt key skills around 
developing a sense of empowerment and respect for themselves and others. As a new teacher to Marsden 
I was extremely proud of the way all students took on the challenges they faced on camp and what 
wonderful young people and citizens we are developing here at Marsden High. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://worldbook.com.au/resources-olympics#Student


Integrated Sport is an opportunity for all students in Year 7 -10 to not only be involved in but understand 
the importance of regular physical activity. Moving forward this term each year group will have a four week 
block where they will have a choice on a variety of new activities. This will allow students to take some 
ownership on their choices and hopefully increase the learning opportunities and engagement in an 
important area of not only their schooling but their life. The talented sports program is firing on all cylinders 
and we rapidly approach semi-finals for the winter season.  A more detailed version of the highlights is later 
in this report. 
 
Year 7 have been working hard on their fitness over the past term. They are currently involved in the 
Premier’s Sporting Challenge, where they must log the amount of physical activity they participate in over a 
10 week period. This program challenges the students to increase their levels of physical activity and 
understand how much physical activity is recommended for their age group to live a healthy, active 
lifestyle. For your information, the National Physical Activity Guidelines recommend 60 minutes a day for 
adolescents and 30 minutes a day for adults. Year 7 were also involved in the Jump Rope for Heart 
Program, which was expertly organised by Ms Soutter. Keep up the great work Year 7!! 
 
It is the time of the year when Year 8 and Year 10 start to think about subjects for 2017. PDHPE offers a 
variety of different elective options in the areas of Health, Sports Education and Coaching, Dance and 
Child and Community Studies. If your child is interested in any of these areas get them to come and speak 
to myself or any member of the PDHPE faculty. 
 
Finally, it is with a heavy heart that we must say farewell to Mr Mark Kelly. Mr Kelly is a brilliant classroom 
practitioner and always has the students’ wellbeing and best interests at the forefront of his daily 
interactions. He will be sorely missed and I wish him all the best on behalf of the whole PDHPE faculty in 
his new teaching opportunity. Thanks Mr Kelly for everything!! 
 
Mr Belgre 
Head Teacher PDHPE (Rel) 
 
 

Dance 

Marsden’s dance ensembles have had a busy semester. Both the senior and junior teams entered their 
first dance competition of the year. Both groups performed extremely well with the senior team placing 3rd 
in their jazz routine and HC in their Lyrical.  

 
 
Along with dance competitions, the students attended dance 
workshops at Fair Field High School where choreographers 
Hilton Denis and Patrick Kuo taught them from SYTYCD. 
Students were able to bond new relationships with students 
from other schools and immensely enjoyed there time.  
 
Our dancers have 
been working 
extremely hard this 
year for our first 
time participating in 

Wakakirri. It has been a team effort from parents, students and 
teachers. Parents have been making costumes and props, 
dancers have attended a number of holiday rehearsals along 
with weekly rehearsals and our lighting crew have been working 
with a Wakakirri specialist to enhance our dance ‘A place to call 
home’ come to life. 
  
During our latest rehearsal we had the Wakakirri TV crew out to 
capture the behind the scenes action and interview a few of our students. Miss Tambree and Miss Bugeja 
are excited to see their students shine on stage and all their hard work pay off 



Year 10 Work Experience Program 

Work Experience plays a large role in preparing students to understand career options and choices post 
school. The current generation of students are expected to go through about fourteen different career 
choices in their lifetime and schools are required to prepare them with the creative and innovative thinking 
skills required for success in the C21st.  
 
Marsden’s two Career Adviser, Mrs Hart and Mrs Hooper have utilised their experience and brilliantly 
provided students with many options. During Week 9 Term 2 the vast majority of Year 10 students opted 
for Work Experience. One local large international company, ORIX gave five of our students the fantastic 
opportunity to do work experience. The students were rotated through the areas of Finance, IT, Customer 
Service, Operations Management and General Business gaining the experience of how each section was 
linked to the others. 
  
The reviews of our students from the Executive 
Assistant and her staff, including General Managers of 
each department, were incredibly supportive of the 
opportunities we are delivering at Marsden. The 
students were equally excited and enthusiastic about 
their time at the company and all of the amazing 
learning and social experiences they had whilst there. 
Most telling of all was how completely different their 
understanding of corporate business was compared to 
the idea of an 'office job' prior to their work experience 
placement. The five students were Elijah Atienza, 
Vincent Chu, Jack Wu, Sean Tran and Nic Hose. 
Several of the students demonstrated their appreciation 
by buying gifts of chocolates and doughnuts to thank 
their supervising teams.  
 

One student the Executive Assistance (EA) detailed 
to Mrs Hooper in an email of gratitude was described 
on Thursday as being 'painfully shy' in nature but 
was completely in awe of his computer skills. Due to 
the student’s shyness, the EA wasn’t sure if he was 
actually enjoying the experience, but she needn’t 
have worried as she describes on his last day, the 
student ‘brought in boxes of chocolates for the team 
supervising him the most and an individual thank 
you card each for each of us. Within each card was 
written things relevant to each of the team, some 
with direct quotes of things which had been said to 
him during the week.  The cards were funny and 
heartfelt’. The EA added ‘He was also able to thank 
me verbally on behalf of himself and the school for 
the opportunity given to come here.  I know how 

hard that would have been for him.  I told him it’s been like watching a flower open, day by day this week 
as he has become more comfortable.  We all truly hope that he can continue to come out of his shell’ … 
‘The school should be proud of these young men.  They have charmed us all and impressed us with their 
intellect and maturity’. 
 
At the end of Term 2, 35 students participated at 26 different workplaces as part of the Year 10 work 
experience program. Places of employment included television networks, radio station, vetinarian, 
mechanic, preschool, primary schools, sport development and events companies, theatre, corporate 
business, NSW Police, plumber, office administration, pharmacy, chiropractor and retail services. The aim 
of our work experience program is for students to gain some experience and insight into careers they may 
wish to pursue to enable them to make informed choices in their subject selection for senior study.  



Employers reports were extremely positive, commending the 
initiative, engagement and enthusiasm of Marsden High 
students in completing activities while in the workplace. We 
would like to thank all the employers for generously 
accepting our students into your workplaces and allowing 
them to gain an insight into your careers and business 
operations. We are very proud of their performance during 
the week-long program and hope the experience has 
provided some motivation and direction for their future career 
choices. 
 
 
 
 

Outdoor Recreation Course - Lithgow TAFE 

During the school holidays two Year 12 Marsden High students, Omar Aldulami and Denojan Ravi, 
attended an Outdoor Recreation Course run by Lithgow TAFE. Over nine days students fine-tuned their 
skills in abseiling and completed a three day bushwalk in the Blue Mountains. They then travelled to 
Kosciuszko National Park in the Snowy Mountains to participate in cross-country skiing. After completing 
the first outdoor recreation course in Year 11 and the return camp in Year 12, Omar and Denojan have 
earned credit towards their HSC. By adding a completed first aid certificate, they will receive a recognised 
Certificate ll in Outdoor Recreation from Lithgow TAFE. Our students received glowing reports from their 
instructors and made some new friends from other schools. 
 
Omar Aldulami - Year 12 
Camping in the middle of nature was a wonderful experience. I saw so many beautiful aspects of nature 
during the nine days at the outdoor recreation camp.  During the first part of the camp we did some 
abseiling and spent three days walking through the bush, learning map reading skills, overcoming the 
challenging obstacles in nature and carrying everything we needed for the entire hike.  
 
After arriving in Jindabyne in the Snowy Mountains, we set up tents on green grass at our campsite. The 
next morning, we woke up to lots of white snow covering all the trees and grass and spilling out of my 
shoes that I had left outside the night before. Learning to ski over three days was a great challenge as I 
had never been skiing before. On the first day we all fell over alot as we learnt new skills. By the end of the 
third day were quite good at skiing, turning and stopping. Cross-country skiing was so much fun. It was a 
fantastic experience. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



From Careers 

TRAINEESHIP POSSIBILITY. There are vacancies at the following Reece Plumbing stores for Cert II 
Warehousing. Application online – targeting year 10 students. www.reece.com.au/careers. ASbA. ASbA 
job search. Apply for job.  Vacancies at the following stores: West Ryde, St Leonards x 2, Forestville, Mona 
Vale & Hornsby 
 

 

http://www.reece.com.au/careers


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



VACANCY HOT LIST NSW l 02 8844 8502 l recruitmentnsw@wpcgroup.org.au  

 1st Year Light Vehicle Apprentice  
Five Dock  
- Excellent host – prestigious dealership  
- Must have license as the apprentice needs to drive customer’s 
cars, etc.  
- Committed to completing apprenticeship  
- Brand specific training done in monthly blocks  
- Huge career opportunity  
 
1st/2nd Year Heavy Vehicle Apprentice  
Eastern Creek  
- Host is open to a new apprentice or a 2nd year  
- Large transportation company where you will be handling a 
massive fleet of trucks  
- Committed to finishing an apprenticeship and developing your 
career in the industry  
- Provisional license is preferred however not needed  
- Buses are available from Blacktown station if catching public 
transport  
 
2nd Year Light Vehicle Apprentice Campbelltown  
- Large reputable dealership  
- Looking for an experienced 2nd year apprentice  
- Committed to finish an automotive apprenticeship and develop 
their career  
- Provisional license a MUST – As will be driving customer’s cars.  
- Close to public transport if needed  
 
1st Year Light Vehicle Apprentice  
Artarmon  
- Prestige automotive dealership  
- Brand specific training meaning no traditional TAFE  
- Provisional license and own car essential  
- Reliable, punctual, motivated and eager to learn  
- Passion for automotive industry highly desired  
VACANCY HOT LIST NSW l 02 8844 8502 l 
recruitmentnsw@wpcgroup.org.au  
 
1st Year Cabinet Making Apprentice Padstow  
- Committed to completing a four year apprenticeship  
- All training provided on the job and TAFE to be attended once a 
week  
- Must be a fit, enthusiastic and motivated candidate who is eager to 
begin a career in cabinet making  
- Provisional license is a MUST  
 
2 x 1st Year Sports Turf Management Apprenticeship  
Canada Bay/Drummoyne & Marrickville  
- Be able to get to Drummoyne without difficulty  
- Manage many of the council owned greens – fields, parks, golf 
courses, etc.  
- Work alongside experienced and motivated greenkeepers who are 
passionate about the industry.  
- Must be committed to a four year apprenticeship and attending 
TAFE.  
- Enthusiastic and passionate about working outdoors and doing 
something new every day  
 
2 x Childcare Trainees  
Hurstville  
- Work in a friendly, secure and stimulating learning environment  
- Hurstville City Council run child care centres  
- Motivated, passionate and enthusiastic about caring and nurturing 
children  
- Committed to complete a 12 month traineeship  
- Successful candidates must be at least 18 years of age  
 
One 1st Year Panel Beating & One 1st Year Spray Painting 
Apprentice  
Alexandria  
- Prestige auto body repair workshop  

- Workshop that specializes in the repair of high-end European cars  
- Large and immaculate workshop to gain extensive experience in 
auto body repair  
- Attend specialized training at a reputable institute  
- Must have an eye for detail, a passion for cars, strong work ethic, 
be reliable  
- Provisional license an advantage  
- Close to public transport  
VACANCY HOT LIST NSW l 02 8844 8502 l 
recruitmentnsw@wpcgroup.org.au  
 
1st Year Spray Painting Apprenticeship Narellan  
- Great workshop who specialize in spray painting  
- Commitment to completing a 4 year apprenticeship and attending 
TAFE once a week for the first 3 years.  
- Complete your Certificate III. in Automotive (Spray Painting)  
- Must have an eye for detail and passion for the industry  
- Having a provisional license is ideal but not required.  
 
2nd Year Electrical Apprentice Alexandria  
- Provisional license is a pre-requisite  
- Looking for an experienced junior apprentice to join the team  
- Close to public transport if needed  
- Must be enthusiastic and passionate about their job  
- Committed to completing their apprenticeship and remaining 2 
years at TAFE.  
- Great host employer, great environment – learn from some great 
people  
 
1st Year Apprentice Chef Hornsby  
- Busy commercial kitchen  
- Have drive & passion for becoming a chef and developing their 
culinary skills  
- Highly reliable and punctual at all times, have a positive ‘can do’ 
attitude and be able to work quickly  
- Commitment to a three year apprenticeship and attendance to 
TAFE  
 
2 x 1st Year Parts Interpreting Apprentices Mascot & Chipping 
Norton  
- Passionate about the automotive industry but not interested in the 
hands on work  
- Great customer service/sales skills  
- Two great locations with both positions in prestige dealerships  
- Provisional license is ideal but not required  
- Commitment to a three year apprenticeship and attendance to 
TAFE  
VACANCY HOT LIST NSW l 02 8844 8502 l 
recruitmentnsw@wpcgroup.org.au  
 
Arborist Traineeship Botany  
- Specialised role as a qualified Arborist  
- Commitment to completing a 3 year Traineeship and weekly TAFE  
- Complete your Certificate III in Arboriculture  
- Must be responsible individual who is not afraid of heights  
- Having a license and car would be convenient but not essential  
- Work in a family business & be supported by qualified 
tradespeople  
 
Business Traineeship – Real Estate Chippendale  
- Full time role for 12 months with the trainee receiving their 
Certificate III. in Business  
- All training is on the job and TAFE components to be completed 
online in allocated time.  
- Will be assisting in a small real estate office with filing, data entry, 
answering phone calls, etc.  
- Close to public transport  
 
 
 

 



 

 

Please log onto Marsden High School website and sign up to receive Newsletter via email.  
Also sign up to appropriate year lists to receive information pertaining to your child’s 
scholastic year. 



Community News and Information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Ryde Rovers Cricket Club - For details and to register ONLINE go 
to http://westryderoverscc.nsw.cricket.com.au/ Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any 
questions: Phil Mundy (Club Secretary) email: secretary@wrrcc.com.au Tim French (Registrar) 
email: registrar@wrrcc.com.au 

http://westryderoverscc.nsw.cricket.com.au/
mailto:secretary@wrrcc.com.au

